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As stakeholders in the growing perishables industry, we submit this letter in  opposition to the APHIS proposal to add new 

user fees categories and adjust current user fees charged for certain agricultural quarantine and inspection published in the 

Federal Register Vol. 79, No. 80, April 25, 2014. We oppose implementation of the fees as currently proposed and urge 

that a new impact study be conducted to develop a more appropriate and equitable fee structure. 

 

We strongly urge USDA/APHIS of its own volition, or on instruction from OMB, to go back to the drawing board to 

reconsider and rewrite the proposal. We believe it has been demonstrated in comments filed with USDA/APHIS and 

OMB that further study is needed for the development and implementation of any new fees. Any new rule should examine 

the ultimate effect on all stakeholders, including importers, retailers, wholesalers, consumers, growers, ocean carriers, 

shippers, forwarders, warehouses, transport carriers, etc,.  Also, any proposed rule should not adversely affect one 

region(s) more than another as does the proposed new treatment fee. We believe a comprehensive examination of the 

impacts that the proposed new and increased fees would have on all stakeholders was not conducted – thus we ask that 

further examination of the issues outlined above should be completed before any fee increase goes into effect. 

 

Multiplying ship and air inspection fees from $496 to $825 and from $70.75 to $225, respectively, and imposing a new 

$375 pest treatment fee will have a tremendous impact on the imports and exports of perishables and cargo as a whole.  

This increase will result in higher costs for consumers and/or lower profit margins for numerous members of the supply 

chain and will do so on an inequitable basis. The proposed fees do not distinguish between different types of treatments 

despite the fact that some are more labor intensive than others or the dramatic differences in volumes of cargo treated as a 

single treatment in different ports.    

 

Finally, we ask that APHIS consider conducting a new study that is comprehensive in nature and takes into account the 

unanticipated consequences, including possible increased costs to consumers, impact on international trade and trade 

agreements, uneven regional impacts, and potential job losses. Thus, we urge APHIS to rescind this proposed rule and 

start the stakeholder’s process anew.  If the fees are required there is too much at stake to make such a drastic change at 

one time. Therefore any increase should be phased in over a number of years. 

On behalf of the businesses throughout America, we thank you for your attention to this matter. 
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cc:  Mr. Osama El – Lissy, Deputy Administrator USDA - APHIS - Plant Protection and Quarantine 
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